
MINUTE EXTRACT 
 

Time commenced   6.00 pm 
            Time finished   8.45 pm 

 
PLANNING AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
22 SEPTEMBER 2008 
 
Present:  Councillor Poulter (in the Chair) 

Councillors Banwait, Batey, Harwood, Holmes, Lowe and 
Repton 

 
In attendance: Councillors Allen, Care and Willoughby 
 
Items for Discussion 
 
23/08 Duffield Road Bus Lane 
 
The Commission received a request under OS 16 from Councillors 
Willoughby, Grimadell and Webb to reconsider the Duffield Road Bus Lane. 
Councillor Willoughby attended the meeting to address the Commission. 
Councillor Willoughby felt that the initial report had some gaps in the 
consultation, as not all road users’ views had been taken into consideration. It 
was also felt that there were inconsistencies in the report regarding the 
number of accidents reported and the suggested support for the measures 
from petitions and bus companies. Councillor Willoughby felt that some 
legitimate concerns had not been taken into consideration, including the 
issues of parking and driveways, and that legitimate alternatives had also not 
been considered. 
 
The Commission agreed that, as three members of the Council had requested 
a review, it would be important to respond to this, and it could be 
accommodated within the work programme. 
 
Resolved to review the Duffield Road bus lane decision, either at the 
next scheduled commission meeting or at a special meeting of the 
commission. 


